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1968.
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether his department is involved in any projects that build capacity and awareness amongst stakeholders in cleaning-up activities in respect of rivers, dams, lakes and streams in South Africa; if not, why not; if so, what projects? 
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REPLY:

Yes.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has projects specifically engaged with the quality of water in rivers, dams, lakes and streams.  However, in response to the issues of capacity-building and awareness creation amongst stakeholders, the Directorate: Water Conservation of my Department has two projects that seek to achieve a more informed general public:

· The 2020 Water Education Programme, a very successful initiative aimed at school learners; and

· the Community Water Efficiency Programme, a recently initiated public education programme.

Both these projects are multi-faceted, investigating both water quality and quantity with an emphasis on multi-disciplinary approaches and the need for integrated water resource management.

Another important initiative of my Department is the River Health Project.  This project concentrates on the technical and scientific aspects of water quality, but in so doing actively encourages the participation of stakeholders in order to create more awareness.  During previous National Water Week celebrations, as well as the forthcoming one scheduled to take place from 17 to 23 March 2003, we emphasise the need for active participation of all sectors of our society to contribute to the health of water resources.  In fact a number of members of Parliament have participated in river clean-ups and we certainly will continue to request the participation of high profile individuals in maintaining the integrity of our resources.

